

# STATE OF CONNECTICUT

### CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

April 18, 2019

Lucia Chiocchio, Esq. Cuddy & Fedder LLP 445 Hamilton Ave., 14<sup>th</sup> Floor White Plains, New York 10601

RE:

**EM-CING-085-121218 -** New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC notice of intent to install a temporary cellular telephone facility for use at town owned property located at 375 Fan Hill Road, Monroe, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Chiocchio:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your request dated April 18, 2019, for an additional extension of time for the installation of the above-referenced temporary facility. Due to the continued coordination with the Town of Monroe for a permanent facility on town-owned property to replace the COW as part of a town-initiated redevelopment project, the Council hereby extends the installation of the existing temporary facility to June 30, 2021. This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC decide to decommission the existing temporary facility prior to June 30, 2021.

This decision is under the exclusive jurisdiction of the Council. Any additional change to this temporary facility will require explicit notice to this agency pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies Section 16-50j-73. Such notice shall include all relevant information regarding the proposed change with cumulative worst-case modeling of radio frequency exposure at the closest point of uncontrolled access to the tower base, consistent with Federal Communications Commission, Office of Engineering and Technology, Bulletin 65.

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/IN/emr

c: The Honorable Ken Kellogg, First Selectman, Town of Monroe William Agresta, AICP, Planning and Zoning Administrator, Town of Monroe

## Nwankwo, Ifeanyi

From:

Chiocchio, Lucia < LChiocchio@CUDDYFEDER.COM>

Sent:

Thursday, April 18, 2019 12:48 PM

To:

Bachman, Melanie

Cc:

CSC-DL Siting Council; kkellogg (kkellogg@monroect.org); 'kw1362@att.com'; Dan

Bilezikian

Subject:

EM-CING-085-121218: AT&T request for extension of temporary facility located at 375

Fan Hill Rd, Monroe, CT

**Attachments:** 

EM-CING-085-121218 AT&T request for extension 4.18.19.pdf

Dear Executive Director Bachman,

Attached please find a request for an extension of the above referenced Exempt Modification submitted on behalf of New Cingular Wireless PCS LLC ("AT&T").

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions regarding this request.

Thank you for your consideration, Lucia



Lucia Chiocchio, Esq.
Partner
Cuddy & Feder LLP
445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor
White Plains, New York 10601
T 914 761 1300 | F 914 761 5372
LChiocchio@cuddyfeder.com
cuddyfeder.com

NOTE. The information in this e-mail message and any attachments thereto have been sent by an attorney or his/her agent, and is or are intended to be confidential and for the use of only the individual or entity named above. The information may be protected by attorney/client privilege, work product immunity or other legal rules. If the reader of this message and any attachments thereto is not the intended recipient, you are notified that retention, dissemination, distribution or copying of this e-mail message and any attachments is strictly prohibited. Although this e-mail message (and any attachments) is believed to be free of any virus or other defect that might affect any computer system into which it is received and opened, the intended recipient is responsible to ensure that it is virus free. The sender and Cuddy & Feder LLP shall not have any responsibility for any loss occasioned in any manner by the receipt and use of this e-mail message and any attachments.

Pursuant to Treasury Regulations, any U.S. federal tax advice contained in this communication, unless otherwise stated, is not intended and cannot be used for the purpose of avoiding tax-related penalties.



445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 T 914 761 1300 F 914 761 5372 cuddyfeder.com

Lucia Chiocchio lchiocchio@cuddyfeder.com

April 18, 2019

#### VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Melanie Bachman Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re:

EM-CING-085-121218 – New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC notice of intent to install a temporary cellular telephone facility located on Town owned property at 375 Fan Hill Road, Monroe, Connecticut

#### Dear Executive Director Bachman:

On December 19, 2012, the Council acknowledged use of a temporary cellular telephone facility in the above-referenced regulatory filing submitted on behalf of New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC ("AT&T"). The AT&T cell on wheels ("COW") deployment at 375 Fan Hill Road, Monroe, which began in December 2012 in response to the Sandy Hook tragedy, remains in-place and continues to assist with critical communication needs of the Newtown and Monroe communities. As you know, several extensions for AT&T's COW were granted to AT&T to allow continued reliable service in this area.

In our last two extension requests, we advised that AT&T and the Town of Monroe were coordinating on a permanent facility on Town-owned property to replace the COW. Over the last two years, AT&T and the Town of Monroe have met several times to discuss a permanent tower facility on the Jockey Hollow Fire Station located at 54 Jockey Hollow Road. The Town is in the process of redeveloping this property with a new fire station building and AT&T is coordinating with the Town's EMS Building Committee and project architect to incorporate a proposed tower facility as part of the redevelopment project.

Given that Town's redevelopment project is still in early stages of design, at this time, we are seeking a further extension of **EM-CING-085-121218** for two years through June 30, 2021 so that critical communication services can be maintained as the plans for the permanent facility are developed in connection with the Town's redevelopment project. Please note that no changes to the COW are proposed. Accordingly, we respectfully request on AT&T's behalf such additional time to maintain the COW and your acknowledgment to do so on the Council's behalf.

Very truly yours,

Lucia Chiocchio

cc: F

First Selectman Ken Kellogg Kelly Wade Bettuchi, AT&T